[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear State Plant Health Directors and State Plant Regulatory Officials:
The Plant Protection and Quarantine (PPQ) Management Team and the National Plant Board (NPB) Board of Directors are asking all State Plant Health Directors (SPHD) and State Plant Regulatory Officials (SPRO) to engage in a structured dialog using the attached SPHD-SPRO dialog framework. The recommendation for a structured dialog originated with the PPQ-NPB Interagency Relations Committee in 2008. PPQ and the NPB recently revised and shortened the dialog guidelines for ease of use and efficiency in carrying out these dialogues.  The goal of the dialog is to strengthen the state and federal partnership by creating a common understanding of some of the fundamental elements of our relationship. It will help build a better understanding of the parameters within which each organization must work. Through this understanding we can learn to appreciate the challenges we all face, and leverage the opportunities in our respective strengths. The dialog offers the opportunity to discuss key priorities and processes for collaborative work.  It also affords an opportunity to engage staff in the process, which bolsters their understanding of critical mission objectives, builds consistency in operations, and supports succession planning and onboarding of new employees.
We know you juggle many competing priorities and wish to provide you with enough flexibility to complete the dialog when your work allows.  Over the course of the next 6 to 9 months, please dedicate time to connect with your respective SPHD or SPRO to strengthen our partnership, and establish both long and short term strategic priorities.  SPHDs and SPROs who engaged in this process over the course of the years have reported:
· “The State level SPHD/SPRO cooperative relationship is foundational to creative proactive strategies for protecting our food and fiber resources.  Good partnerships are based on good communications and, perhaps more importantly, a high level of trust and understanding of one another.”
· “…despite what you may feel about your current knowledge and understanding of your cooperator and respective programs, there are always issues needing greater clarification, especially given the very dynamic and fluid business in which we are engaged.”
· “The exercise and work that led toward our more in-depth conversations and exchange of mission information produced some great ideas and outcomes, including: creation of a great package for orientation of new SPHD office employees and establishment of an extended orientation/training of the SPRO’s office.” 
· “It made me appreciate what we are accomplishing and the importance of cooperation and communication.”
The dialog is an ongoing process, so regardless of whether you participated in a dialog in the past, we encourage you to do so again using the streamlined guidelines, and repeat the process every couple of years or when a new SPHD or SPRO takes office. The dialog framework creates a good foundation for future discussions as well. The NPB-PPQ Strategic Alliance Working Group on Compliance and Enforcement is developing an addendum to the dialog that can be used locally, as needed, to identify programs or activities that can benefit from a focus on compliance and enforcement. It will provide a tool to help determine what actions can be taken in the area of compliance and enforcement and who can most quickly and effectively take those actions.  It will also help identify opportunities for collaboration in strengthening compliance and enforcement where you see the need. We anticipate that the compliance and enforcement addendum, along with accompanying guidance will be ready for your use sometime in the spring of 2016.
When you have completed the dialog, please provide feedback, including any suggestions or ideas for improving the dialog to Paula Henstridge in PPQ (paula.henstridge@aphis.usda.gov) and Joe Collins (joe.collins@uky.edu) in the NPB.  If you need assistance in getting your dialog started or supporting it, please feel free to contact Paula or Joe.   
Best wishes in your dialog.  We look forward to hearing the results.
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